Update on the cross border merger by incorporation of Eni Espana
Comercializadora de Gas, S.A.U. into Eni S.p.A.

Eni announces its decision not to proceed with the cross border merger by incorporation of Eni
Espafia Comercializadora de Gas, S.A.U. into Eni S.p.A., previously communicated with the

notices issued on 6 May and 27 May 2025, following the development of the context, in relation
to the business model.

The decision is not expected to have any material impact on Eni’'s financial statements or
operational activities.
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